UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

Meeting Minutes

November 17, 2015
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday, 
November 17, 2015 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road. Chairman Bixler called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.
Present: Michael Bixler, Heidi Clevenger, Ruth Ann Myers, Sec.-Treas., Robert Shively Jr. (EMC), Sean Shultz, Esquire, and Stephanie L. Bitner, Assistant Secretary. 
Approval of October 20, 2015 meeting minutes:

Mike motioned to approve the minutes. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 
Acceptance of October 20, 2015 treasurer’s report:

Heidi motioned to accept the treasurer’s report. Mike seconded; motion passed with all in favor.
Visitors:
Karen Moose, Dale Bailey, Norman Myers, and Steve Wiser.
Correspondence:
Shippensburg Library requested a donation. 
Friendship Hose is having a banquet on January 15, 2016 and Norman Myers is representing the township.

Mike made a motion to pay the solvency fee of $102.92 for 2016 PA Unemployment Compensation.  Heidi seconded, motion passed.

Old Business: 
Harvey Leid update – waiting for court date at Magisterial District Judge Vivian Cohick’s office.  

Proposed 2016 Budget – Mike motioned to advertise, Heidi seconded, motion passed.

Proposed Zoning Ordinance – Supervisors no longer wish to pursue the zoning ordinance.

New Business: 
Heidi motioned to hire Stephanie L. Bitner as Assistant Secretary, retroactive to November 5, 2015, Mike seconded, motion passed.
Greg Alleman, CEO, told the secretary that the township had to appoint a primary codes enforcement inspection agency.  Sean stated the township did not have to appoint a primary codes enforcement inspection agency, and the township can use two codes enforcement inspection agencies.

District 5 Septic Pumping – 37 property owners have not pumped their septic.  Secretary to send second notices and include penalties paragraph.

Solicitor’s Report: 
Sean stated that he got a response from Hempt Brothers; they will meet with Todd and Dale on Monday, November 23, 2015 at 8:00 AM.
Road Master Report: 
None
Permit Report:

There was one sewage permit issued since last meeting.
Emergency Management Coordinator:
Bob reported that WEMA did lighting for food stand at the Halloween parade.  He gave Avian flu update.  Bob will be on vacation for two weeks after Thanksgiving.  Bob received a FEMA certification.
Approval of bills for payment:
Heidi made the motion to approve the payment of bills, Mike seconded, all in favor.
Adjournment:
Heidi motioned to adjourn. Mike seconded; all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM
Assistant Secretary,
Stephanie L. Bitner 
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